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                             Business and Industry Committee 


 
May 8, 2014
Special Meeting

SUMMARY MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 4:03 p.m.

ROLL CALL:  PRESENT -
Robert Alcazar, Vahagn Bznouni, LeeAnn Eager, Frank Gornick, Fely Guzman (arrived at 4:10 p.m.), Richard Keyes (arrived at 4:10 p.m.), Joe Olivares, Jose Plascencia, and Lydia Zabrycki

 ABSENT -

Brian Angus and Sam Norman
AGENDA CHANGES:  

None
   ABSTENTIONS/RECUSALS/

DISCLOSURES OF

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF

INTEREST: 

None
STAFF/CHAIR COMMENTS:
None
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

None
	Item
	Description/Action Taken

	1.
	February 5, 2014, Business and Industry Committee Meeting Minutes 

	
	GORNICK/EAGER - APPROVED THE FEBRUARY 5, 2014, BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES.  (UNANIMOUS)

	2.
	Items Referred by Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred by other committees.

	3.
	Blue Tech Valley Water Conference

	
	Christine Nutting, Deputy Director of Human Resources/Organizational Development/ Business Services, Fresno Regional Workforce Investment Board (FRWIB), introduced Dr. David Zoldoske, Director for the Center for Irrigation Technology.
Dr. Zoldoske provided the Business and Industry Committee (B&I) with an overview of the 2014 Blue Tech Valley Water Conference.  He stated that there were 300 attendees at this year’s conference, up from 250 at the last conference in 2012.  There were 47 booths for attendees to visit and 32 presenters, four (4) of which were housed out of the Water, Energy and Technology Center.  He indicated that a lot of conversation at the conference centered on ground water and a lack of surface water in the San Joaquin Valley and that some of those conversations also included the topic of fracking.
Dr. Zoldoske thanked the B&I for the FRWIB’s sponsorship of the conference and its long time support of the blue tech industry in Fresno.
This was an information item.

Directors Guzman and Keyes arrived at 4:10 p.m.

	4.
	Human Resource Hotline and Business Workshops and Seminars Request for Quotes Award Recommendation

	
	Ms. Nutting presented for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB, the award of a contract to Sierra HR Partners, Inc. to provide a Human Resource Hotline and business workshops and seminars through the FRWIB’s Business Services Center.
Blake Konczal, Executive Director, FRWIB, encouraged B&I members who have never participated on a procurement rating panel to do so, stating that it is a good experience for Directors to see the process of how the FRWIB awards funds.  
GUZMAN/BZNOUNI – RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB APPROVE THE HUMAN RESOURCE HOTLINE AND BUSINESS WORKSHOPS AND SEMINARS REQUEST FOR QUOTES AWARD RECOMMENDATION TO SIERRA HR PARTNERS, INC.  (UNANIMOUS)

	5.
	Customer Satisfaction Report for Program Year 2013 - 2014

	
	Ms. Nutting presented the Customer Satisfaction Report for Program Year (PY) 2013-2014 for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB.  Ms. Nutting stated that the report continues to reflect a high level of satisfaction from FRWIB employer clients with a score of 4.8 out of 5.  

	
	OLIVARES/ALCAZAR - RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE CUSTOMER SATISFACTION REPORT FOR PROGRAM YEAR 2013 - 2014.  (UNANIMOUS)

	6.
	Update on Targeted Hiring Recommendation 

	
	Mr. Konczal indicated that he, along with Corporate Counsel Ken Price and FRWIB Chair Paul Bauer will be presenting a draft memo, on the adoption of a local hiring policy for Fresno, to the Greater Fresno Area Chamber of Commerce at their May 21, 2014, meeting.  The policy would be similar to that adopted by the California High Speed Rail Authority last year; however, the local policy would be much broader and would cover all public infrastructure projects, not just the high speed rail project.  Mr. Konczal stated that he has been contacted by other valley colleagues, expressing their interest in producing similar recommendations for their respective counties.

Mr. Konczal also mentioned that the FRWIB, acting as a fiscal agent for a five (5) county area, was awarded a Prop 39 grant by the Governor’s office.  A part of the grant will be used to look at linkages between the community college system and building apprentice programs; how individuals in certain apprentice programs can receive college credit for their time in the apprentice program, and how those individuals who have already completed course work at a community college can receive credit toward an apprentice program.  

	
	This was an information item.



	7.
	Fresno4Biz Employer Feedback

	
	Ms. Nutting stated that at a previous meeting, the B&I requested feedback from an employer who has utilized the Fresno4Biz system.  Ms. Nutting introduced Mr. Ted R. Ruiz, Sr., owner of Ad-Venture Video Productions, Inc., who shared some of the challenges he has faced as a small business owner.  He indicated that he has become an advocate for local small businesses and stated that the difficulties he has faced are not unique to his business.  He shared that many businesses have the funds to hire employees, but there is a perception that they will be putting themselves “on the radar” of government agencies by hiring employees.  The result is that they do not hire employees and just do the work themselves.
Another challenge for small businesses, he explained, was the difficulty for small business owners to be able to attend workshops and seminars that are conducted during “normal” business hours of Monday through Friday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm.  He indicated that it would be helpful to make opportunities available in the evenings or even online to be able to attend or view seminars, as this would be more convenient for business owners.

Mr. Ruiz stated that the Fresno4Biz partnership has been a tremendous help to him and that he has referred many other business owners to the website.
Director Keyes stated that he would like to explore some alternatives to holding workshops and seminars only during normal business hours.

	
	This was an information item.

	8.
	Rapid Response – Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act Notice

	
	Ms. Nutting reported that during the Third Quarter of PY 2013 - 2014, the Rapid Response team met with one (1) employer and provided information to 18 dislocated workers.

	
	This was an information item.

	9.
	Referral of Agenda Items to Other Committees

	
	None.

	10.
	August 6, 2014, Agenda Items

	
	None.

	11.
	Meeting Feedback

	
	None.

	
	The meeting was adjourned at 5:13 p.m.



